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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Erection of detached dwelling and garage and creation of footpath adjacent to highway. Re-submission.

	AT:
	land adjacent to Highfield Garstang Road Chipping Lancashire PR3 2QH

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal is considered to be contrary to Policy 12 of the emerging Lancashire Structure Plan, the Council's SPG Housing and Alteration 4 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan Alterations Review 1st Deposit Edition.  Approval of such an unjustified scheme would add to the significant over supply of residential development within the Borough which would cause harm to the urban concentration strategy as set out in the emerging Structure Plan.

	2
	The proposal is contrary to Policy 1 of the Lancashire Structure Plan, Policies G1 and ENV1 of the adopted Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and the Council's adopted supplementary guidance note - Housing which requires that a design statement should be submitted with all applications.  The applicant's failure to take the character of the area into account particularly in terms of design and layout has led to an over intensive development to the detriment of the visual amenities of the street scene and given its setting the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.     

	3
	If allowed the development would set a dangerous precedent for the acceptance of other similar proposals without sufficient justification which would render more difficult the implementation of the established planning policies of the Council.

	4
	The proposed development would lead to an increase in turning movements under existing conditions of sub standard visibility to the detriment of highway safety.  In addition, there are no footways back to the village and increased pedestrian activity would not be in the interests of highway safety.  For this reason the proposal is considered contrary to Policy G1 of the Districtwide Local Plan. 

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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